Swan Council Meeting Minutes

Aug. 12, 2021

Present: Mayor Harding, Clerk Heywood, Councilmen Downing, Gobble, Harding, Harding, Smith

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.

A motion was made to approve the minutes: 1) Gobble  2) Smith  All were in agreement.

First on the agenda was a planned phone call with the city attorney, Nick Bailey.  Via speakerphone, he explained the process to the council of eliminating two seats.  Basically, the city must adopt a final resolution and then give this to Nick, who will send it to the county commissioner.  Nick will write the resolution and it will be presented at the Sept. meeting.

Next, there was discussion about a newly discovered government program offering computers to cities as part of the Covid relief.  It was decided that the mayor and clerk would make the application.

The city’s other application for Covid relief funds was briefly mentioned, as well.

Councilman Harding complained about junk in some residents’ yards – specifically, Beagles and Watkins.  It was decided that the clerk will mention the city rules when the next city mailing goes out in Nov.  In the meantime, she was asked to send a letter to Dian Gross, whose weeds have gotten a bit out control.

Then, the council talked about the city hall floor (the wretched carpet was finally disposed of last month and the floor is currently bare concrete).  Councilman Gobble volunteered to measure the room and collect some prices on different options.

Clerk Heywood told the council that her son, Will, will no longer be able to do the daily water readings as of Sept. 1.  Councilman Harding volunteered to take over the job.

Next, the financials were perused and the mayor explained to the new council members what they were looking at.

Lastly, the clerk asked the council if, when doing the work on the gazebo, a light could be added to the front of City Hall for safety purposes.  Councilman Gobble agreed to figure out the best option for this.

A motion was made to pay the bills: 1) S. Harding  2) Downing  All were in agreement.

A motion was made to adjourn:  1) Gobble  2) B. Harding  All were in agreement

Next meeting: Sept. 9, 2021
